

"Sharing the saving knowledge of Jesus Christ, preparing hearts and minds to impact the world for Him!"

## **Clinton Christian Academy Board Notes**

January 9, 2023

The CCA Board of Directors met in the CCA Art Room for their regular monthly business meeting on Monday, January 9. The meeting began with the Opening Prayer given by Becky Hyke.

Kathy Harrison gave the devotion which was taken from Louie Giglio's book, <u>Don't Give the Enemy a Seat at Your Table</u>. Kathy reminded those in attendance that Christians must constantly be ready for Satan to attack our attempts to live for the Lord and share salvation with others. We must remember when we face the storms of life that we are battling "Satan" not people! Specific scriptures shared included Ephesians 6:12, Psalms 23, and 1 Peter 5:8. Kathy emphasized that we must continue to concentrate on the "Good Shepherd", keep Him seated at our table, and to remember He provides goodness, mercy, and love which follows us always when we live for the Him!

The financial reports and bills from the month of December were reviewed and approved. Prayer requests were shared.

- ❖ Mrs. Ritchie reported that enrollment is currently at 171.
- The administration updated the Board with regard to the built-in sound system that was recently approved by the Board for purchase. Two Guys Music has ordered all the equipment for this project and will be at CCA to install it on Monday, January 16 & 17. What a blessing this new sound system will be for programs, chapel, graduation, and games. This project is possible due to funds from the Skidmore Foundation as well as some local funds.
- ❖ Mrs. Ritchie updated the board with regard to the repairs to the School Van. Guide One insurance has approved the repairs and parts have been ordered by Raysik's Body Shop. The estimated time for getting to this repair is at least the end of January, so it may be mid-February until our van is back in service for school use. Hopefully we will be ready to roll with spring activities!
- ❖ Mrs. Ritchie reported that advertisement for K4 and K5 Round-Up has begun. Round-Up is scheduled for February 3. Already we have many parents that have signed up to attend this event in order to enroll their child for classes next year! Yay God!

## JANUARY BOARD ACTION & DISCUSSION

- ➤ The Board reviewed and approved an increase in Substitute Teacher Pay to \$90 per day (formerly \$80 per day). This increase will be effective January 2, 2023.
- > Staff intents were shared with the Board. Several staff members have indicated that they are not intending to return to CCA for the 2023-24 school year including the following: Roger Bancroft, Joey Conway, Marcia Olson, Karen Patterson, Don Patterson, Jeff Sargent, and Travis Smith. We will begin advertising and recruiting individuals for these positions very soon! If you know of individuals that are qualified and interested in any of these positions, please have them email or call Mrs. Hyke or Mrs. Ritchie for further information about the application process. Please pray that God will send the perfect folks to fill these important positions.
- Jeff Lowe shared an auction update. Jeff encouraged the Board to really concentrate on continued prayer for the 2023 CCA Auction scheduled for February 25 at the Benson Center. Jeff also said that donations have been slow to come in, so the Auction Communications Committee is encouraging everyone to begin delivering donated items to CCA—reminding all parents and staff that every single item donated must have the electronic form completed in order to be able to list details and photos online and in the catalog distributed at the live auction. It will be exciting to see how the CCA Auction event will share the good news of Jesus Christ as well as raise valuable funds to help support the CCA ministry!